
January 22, 1981 

Ms. Sylva der Stepanian 
Armenian Language Lab 
St Vartan Armenian Cathedral 
630 2nd Ave 
New tork, NY 10016 

Dear Syl'Va: 

6039 Downey NE 
Albuquerque, NM 87109 

I want to convey to you my much-delayed but nevertheless 
heart-felt thanks for the time you spent with us in 
Albuquerque. As an "almost lost" Armenian "H'ho grew tip 
without speaking the language, I am particularly grateful 
tor your efforts, for the efforts of Archbishop Manoogian; 
and for the role of the Armenian Church in general .in 
encouraging this community to re-discover and perpetuate 
ita Armenian identity and heritage. The more·! learn 
about the educational undertakings of the Church, the 
more I am impressed with the conviction, hard work, and 
professionalism of those involved; 

I look· forHard to receiving the printed 'Version or the 
materials used in the intensive language workshop, so 
that.He may recall and re-inforce what we learned. In 
the meantime, on February 14·we will be holding our first 
brush-up session for those people "H'ho "H'ere in the December 
workshop. 

Thanks ag~iri !or your graciousness and enthusiasm. 


